
Spring Bank Primary School

Friday 2nd February

Dear Parents/Carers,

Just a quick note to say thank-you to all parents, children and staff here at Spring Bank for welcoming
me into the school over the last month. I have enjoyed getting to know the school during my
transition period. I have witnessed first-hand how close-knit the school community is and I look
forward to being immersed in it further.

Celebration Assemblies

We have made a slight change to the Friday assemblies starting from next week. Children who are
selected to receive a certificate from their year group team will have their parents/carers contacted
via Parent Mail with one week’s notice. You will then be invited in to the following Friday’s assembly
with the hope that you don’t tell your children that they are in receipt of the certificate. After you’ve
dropped them off at their classrooms, please make your way into the hall for the start of the
assembly at 9.05. Please be aware that photos during the assembly won’t be allowed due to
safeguarding reasons, but there will be an opportunity afterwards.

A huge congratulations to the following pupils who received a certificate today:

● Reception – Jianna & Jenu
● Year 1 – Hira
● Year 2 – Ivy & Adil
● Year 3 – Joel & Ismaeel
● Year 4 – EVERYONE!
● Year 5 – Aqib & Ayaan
● Year 6 – Tage & Carla

 



Balanceability

Year 1 have had three days of learning to ride a bike. Progression from balance bike to riding with
pedals, which most of the children can now do. All children (and staff) have loved the experience.



Sir Leonard’s Gates visit

On Thursday, Year 2 spent the afternoon visiting th Sir Leonard Hutton gates at Headingley Stadium.
The children discussed the information which they had learnt about Sir Leonard and the reason for
the gates. The children were impeccably behaved and created some lovely illustrations of the gates.

Leeds Rhinos

As part of our partnership with Leeds Rhinos, and as a thank you for all the great work that the
children have been doing this year, Leeds Rhinos are running a special ticket offer for children and
their families, for their match against Salford Red Devils on Friday 16th February 2024. In addition to
watching Leeds Rhinos in action, the children who attend can also take part in a pre–match pitch side
parade with their classmates. Tickets are available to purchase on parentmail until Monday
5th February and will be distributed to the school and will be available for collection from the school
office by 14:00 on Thursday 8th February 2024.

Attendance

Unfortunately, this week’s attendance is significantly below our school’s target of 97%. We
understand that illnesses can’t be helped, but please be mindful of taking unnecessary holidays
during term-time.
On a very positive note however, Year 2’s attendance this week is 99.55%! Well done Year 2.



Have a lovely weekend!

Jordan License

Head of School

DATES FOR THE DIARY

Training Days for this year

Monday 3rd June 2024

Dates for this Half Term

Tuesday 6th February Reception visit to Pizza Express
Friday 9th February Break up for half term
Monday 19th February Return to school






